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Water and wastewater tariff rates to increase by 9.8% on 1st October 
 
Summary: 
On 14 July, the Commission for Regulation of 
Utilities (CRU) published its decision for Uisce 
Éireann’s non-domestic water and wastewater 
tariffs to increase by 9.8% for 2025/26. At a time 
of exceptional international and economic 
uncertainty, the timing of these tariff increases 
is extremely unfortunate. The increases will take 
effect on 1 October 2025.  
 
Uisce Éireann will be contacting all non-
domestic customers over the summer months 
to advise them of the changes, including their 
customer class and estimated bill for the 
coming tariff year. A dedicated online calculator 
has been developed to help customers 
understand the impact of the tariff changes - 
Business Tariff Calculator.   
 
Impact: 
The proposed non-domestic tariff increases are 
coming at a time of significant cost and 
competitiveness pressures. Considering the 
already significant increase in water tariffs in 
October 2024, the 9.8% increase from CRU’s 
decision may mean that, in a single calendar 
year, some businesses might face standing 
charge increases of more than 110% and 
volumetric charge increases of more than 40% 
by October 2025.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The decision to update the non-domestic tariff 
framework could be devastating to businesses 
of all sizes in the current economic and trading 
environment and could undermine 
competitiveness.  
 
The impact of these rate increases could be 
significant to many sectors, including SMEs, 
such as:  

 Food & Drink, including businesses who 
use water as a raw material (Beverages) 
and as part of industrial processes 
(Dairy, Beef, Prepared Consumer 
Foods).  

 Drinks Ireland, including Beer, Cider, 
Whiskey and Spirits.  

 BioPharmaChem, as part of their 
industrial processes.  

 Technology, including semiconductor 
manufacturing and data centres.  

 MedTech and Engineering, as part of 
industrial processes  

 Experience Economy, including hotels, 
bars and restaurants. 

 
Ibec actions: 

 Ibec made a submission to the CRU 
consultation on non-domestic water 
and wastewater tariffs back in April 
2025, recommending Government must 
cover the non-domestic water tariff 
increase for 2025/26. 

 Ibec’s pre-budget submission calls on 
Government to cover the non-domestic 
water tariff increase for 2025/26. This 
would cost the exchequer €35 million. 

 Letter to Minister Browne calling for 
Government intervention. 

 Engage with the Department of 
Enterprise, Tourism and Employment, 
IDA Ireland and Enterprise Ireland.  

 Raise awareness of the issue with the 
Cost of Business Advisory Forum.  

 

Expected tariff on 1 October 2025: 

Source: CRU For more information: 
Juan Pablo Martinez, Senior Executive – 
Environmental Sustainability Policy, Ibec 
(juanpablo.martinez@ibec.ie) 

https://www.water.ie/business/billing/charges

